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SOUTHWEST AIRLINES LAYOFFS UPDATE FOR IAM DISTRICT 142 MEMBERS 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

 

We are aware of the announcement on Monday regarding the unprecedented layoffs at Southwest Airlines. We understand that this news 

is causing a lot of uncertainty and concern among our members. We want to assure you that District 142 is closely monitoring this 

developing situation, and we are in contact with the Company.  

 

Our commitment to you, our membership, is our only priority. If any decisions or developments directly affect our members, we will 

work with the Company to ensure that all aspects of your Collective Bargaining Agreement are followed to the letter. 

 

You are not alone during this challenging time. Your union is here to support each and every one of you, and we are dedicated to 

protecting our members’ jobs.  

 

Please stay tuned for further communication as we navigate this situation. Remember, rumors and false or incomplete information can 

run rampant during times like this. Check for updates on the District 142 website, www.atd142.org, email, and the official IAM social 

media pages. Don’t hesitate to contact your Shop Stewards or General Chairs with questions and concerns.  

 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

 
John M. Coveny, Jr. 

President/Directing General Chair 
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cc:  R. Johnsen, General Vice-President, Air Transport Territory 

 E. Fraser, Chief of Staff, Air Transport Territory 

 T. Regan, Airline Coordinator, Air Transport Territory 

J. Carlson, Air Transport Coordinator 
 DL 142 Executive Board 
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